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Somerset, KY

Courthouse

Pulaski County Fiscal Court met in a regular called meeting at 10 am Tuesday,
December 10, 2024 with Marshall  Todd presiding.  The following Magistrates were
present:

                       Turpen    Wilson   Wheeldon    Ranshaw    Strunk

(1)  Motion made by Magistrate Wilson and seconded by Magistrate Strunk to approve
the minutes from the last meeting held November 26, 2024.  Motion carried.

(2)  Motion made by Magistrate Strunk and seconded by Magistrate Ranshaw to hire
Christopher Mason the Emergency Management Director.  Starting date will be
December 11, 2024.  Motion carried.

(3)  Motion made by Magistrate Wheeldon and seconded by Magistrate Turpen to hire
Freddie Hignite as a temporary full time mechanic for Fleet Maintenance.  He will fill
the mechanic position for the Road Department for a 1 year term.  Motion carried.

(4)  Motion made by Magistrate Wilson and seconded by Magistrate Ranshaw to
purchase 3000 ton of rock.  Motion carried.

(5)  Motion made by Magistrate Ranshaw and seconded by Magistrate Wheeldon to
approve the Road Work Request for 12/10/2024.  Motion carried.

(6)  Motion made by Magistrate Ranshaw and seconded by Magistrate Turpen to 
sponsor $1000 per month to help with financial assistance at the warming center
New Life Church opens as an emergency shelter when temperatures are 32 degrees
or below.  Motion carried.

(7)  Motion made by Magistrate Ranshaw and seconded by Magistrate Wheeldon to
approve paying the first $1000 installment for the warming center.  Motion carried.

(8)  Motion made by Magistrate Ranshaw and seconded by Magistrate Turpen to
approve the November Treasurer's Settlement.  Motion carried.

(9)  Motion made by Magistrate Ranshaw and seconded by Magistrate Wheeldon to
approve the Bill List for 12/10/2024.  Motion carried.
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(10)  Motion made by Magistrate Ranshaw and seconded by Magistrate Wilson to
approve the Bank Reconciliation for the month of November.  Motion carried.

(11)  Motion made by Magistrate Wilson and seconded by Magistrate Ranshaw to
cancel the court meeting to be held December 24, 2024, due to the holiday.  Motion
carried.

(12)  Motion made by Magistrate Wilson and seconded by Magistrate Wheeldon to
enter into Executive Session at 10:22 am.  Motion carried.

(13)  Motion made by Magistrate Wheeldon and seconded by Magistrate Turpen to
return to Regular Session at 10:41 am, with no action taken.

(14)  Motion made by Magistrate Strunk and seconded by Magistrate Wilson to grant
permission to purchase property at 280 West Highway 80 with the help of the Solid
Waste 109 Board for the amount of $67,100.  Motion carried.

(15)  Motion made by Magistrate Wheeldon and seconded by Magistrate Ranshaw to
adjourn the meeting.  Motion carried.

**  Mike Tarter was named Pulaski County Colonel and will be retiring from Forcht
Broadcasting.


